
BOROUGH OF NEWTOWN 

NEWTOWN, CONNECTICUT 

 

Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Borough of Newtown Board of Burgesses on Tuesday, 

September 8, 2015 at Edmond Town Hall, Newtown.  Warden Gaston called the meeting to 

order at 7:40 p.m. 

 

Present: Warden James Gaston, Senior Burgess Joan Crick, Burgess Betsy Kenyon, Burgess Bill 

Lucas, Burgess Chris Gardner, Zoning Officer Jean St. Jean, Treasurer Paula Brinkman, Clerk 

Ann LoBosco, Tree Warden Rob McCulloch 

 

Absent: Second Senior Burgess Jay Maher, Burgess Anthony Baiad, Tax Collector Jodie 

Enriquez 

 

Clerk LoBosco provided the annual reports for the following 

departments/commissions:  Building, Zoning, Health, Engineering, Conservation, Fire Marshall, 

Zoning Commission, and Zoning Board of Appeals.  The Building, Health, Historic District, and 

Zoning reports were not available at the time.   

 

Warden Gaston asked that the Board look over the reports and asked if there were any questions.  

He thanked the Board, Commissions, and Sub-Committees for all their hard work.  Highlights of 

the reports include installation of new waterlines on West Street, Castle Hill Road and Queen 

Street; construction of new sidewalk at the corner of Main Street and Church Hill Road; approval 

of application of Newtown Hook and Ladder on Church Hill Road; and approval of Aquarion 

Water Company’s pumping station on Church Hill Road.  Burgess Kenyon thanked Warden 

Gaston for his continued dedication to the Borough. 

  

Burgess Kenyon made a motion to accept the annual reports, seconded by Burgess Gardner 

and unanimously approved. 

 

There being no further business, Senior Burgess Joan Crick made a motion to adjourn the 

Annual Meeting at 7:49 p.m., seconded by Burgess Lucas and unanimously approved. 

 

 

       Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

       Ann M. LoBosco 

       Borough Clerk 


